C3 Daily Journal July 13, 2002


Today we continued the removal of the N-S running wall L3068. Like yesterday we concentrated mostly on the southern section of the wall. Looking at the elevations and the qualitative relationship of the north and the south portions of the wall we can see that they are relatively at the same level depending on which stones you measure from. The sections are about 5-10cm off from one another at the highest point of derivation. The wall so far has three courses in the southern half and there might be a fourth. Some of the pottery that is coming up is second millennium but the surface that was associated with the wall was Early Iron, so this locus must be looked at closely during pottery reading. After we got through the stones we hit some incredibly loose dirt which seems to be the foundation trench of the wall which is now designated L3076. Under the surface that was the threshold of the wall in the southernmost part of the wall there was some of the same looking fill that comprised L3076, but after that there is some harder ashier soil directly underneath that, so it is L3075. Also, while digging out L3068 we found 3 grinding stones, C.3.3068.12-14. C.3.3068,12 has some interesting stuff on one side so Me and Lynn should take a look at it. We also found a very nice, large carbon sample, C.3.3068.10 that came from partway inside the wall amongst the rocks. If interested this piece of carbon could date the wall. Also in the north half of the trench we have been digging and should get rid of it as soon as possible before going on as it is later than the wall. In the north part of the wall we found several pieces of broken oven. At the end of the day in the Northern section of the wall where some stones were had been removed, there was found some plastery pieces (look into tomorrows journal for a better explination) that were similar to what had been found in C2 earlier. This could be an indicator of some friable areas to come, directly underneath the plastery area.

